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Original Name of Proposal: MONTROIX – GRASS CARP – LAKES 1, 2, AND 3 
 
Description of Addendum 22-029: 
The Environmental Checklist for the original DNS indicated that the planting of grass carp was a 
one-time event, in 1999. Now the project proponents are requesting to restock grass carp.  
Restocking would occur as fish die due to predation or natural die off.  Current WDFW Grass 
Carp Policy (POL 5103) limits restocking to 5-year intervals, with the intent to not overstock the 
pond or lake.  
This Addendum adds restocking to the original proposal and SEPA determination, as well as 
updates the project proponent and corrects spelling errors. Also see map of area that was not in 
original proposal.  
The original project and other elements of the proposed work have been modified as indicated 
below in underlined red font.   
 
Corrected Name of Proposal: MONTREUX GRASS CARP – LAKES 1, 2, AND 3 
 
Description of Original Proposal:   
Plant triploid (sterile) crass carp into Lakes 1, 2, and 3, with no public access, to control aquatic 
vegetation. Future restocking may be necessary due to fish loss. 
 
Original Proponent/Applicant: Resource Management, Inc. 
         2900-B 29th Avenue SW 
         Tumwater, WA  98512 
 
Updated Proponent/Applicant: Northwest Aquatic Ecosystems 
         Contact: Dale Dorling 
         855 Trosper Rd SW #108-313 
         Tumwater, WA  98512 
         (360) 357-3285 
 
Location of Proposal: 
Lakes at Montroix, 5684 Madderhorn Place NW, Issaquah, Washington, King County; Section 
19, Township 24 North, Range 6 East WM. 
Lakes at Montreux, 5684 Matterhorn Place NW, Issaquah, King County, Washington: Township 
24N, Range 6E, Section 19.  
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Lead Agency: Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) 
 
This addendum is being distributed pursuant to WACs 197-11-600 and 197-11-625. The updated 
information provided above does not substantially change the analysis of significant impacts in 
the existing environmental checklist. Based on the original DNS and the updated information 
provided in this addendum, we have determined that a new threshold determination is not 
warranted. There is no comment period associated with this SEPA addendum. 
 
Responsible Official:  Lisa Wood 
 

Position/Title:  SEPA/NEPA Coordinator, WDFW Habitat Program, Protection Division 
 

Address: P.O. Box 43200, Olympia, WA 98504-3200 
 
Applicants may view the supporting documents for this addendum on the WDFW SEPA 
website: https://wdfw.wa.gov/licenses/environmental/sepa/closed-final.  
 
If you have questions about this DNS or the details of the proposal, contact Lisa Wood at 
SEPADesk2@dfw.wa.gov.  

DATE OF ISSUE:     May 12, 2022             SIGNATURE:     
 
SEPA Log Number: ADD 22-029 to DNS 99-010 
 
 
 
 

Individuals who need to receive this information in an alternative format or language, or who need reasonable  
accommodations to participate in WDFW-sponsored public meetings or other activities may contact the Title VI/ADA 

Compliance Coordinator by phone at 360-902-2349, TTY (711), or email (Title6@dfw.wa.gov). 
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